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B Y  T H E  N U M B E R S

CATEGORY

MEMBERS 3,414

ACTIVE VOLUNTEERS 662

TOTAL VOLUNTEER HOURS 12,497

COMMUNICATIONS

UNIQUE VISITORS TO WEBSITE 153,453

WEBSITE PAGEVIEWS 1,098,683

FACEBOOK FOLLOWERS 5,683

TWITTER FOLLOWERS 1,192

INSTAGRAM FOLLOWERS 961

EDUCATION and OUTREACH

ON-SITE PUBLIC PROGRAMS 58

OFF-SITE PUBLIC PROGRAMS 32

CERTIFICATE PROGRAMS 69

TOURS AND SCHOOL PROGRAMS 149

YOUTH & FAMILY PROGRAMS 43

HORTICULTURAL THERAPY PARTICIPANTS 152

WONDER CONNECTION PARTICIPANTS 597

CAROLINA CAMPUS COMMUNITY GARDEN 5,412 lbs. 

HORTICULTURE

NUMBER OF PLANTS SOLD 10,990

PLANT SALES REVENUE $76,292 

SEED PACKETS DISTRIBUTED 6,293

RESEARCH

NUMBER OF SEED ACCESSIONS 291

RARE SEEDS COLLECTED 15,000

COMMON SEEDS COLLECTED 5,600,000

HERBARIUM SPECIMENS ACCESSIONED 9,276

HERBARIUM SPECIMENS LOANED 15,880

SCIENTIFIC (PEER-REVIEWED) PUBLICATIONS 48

RESEARCH PROJECTS 31

SCIENTIFIC MEETING PRESENTATIONS 16

GRANTS & CONTRACTS 16

UNIVERSITY SERVICE

UNIVERSITY COURSES TAUGHT 3

UNDERGRADUATE STUDENTS TAUGHT 79

GRADUATE COMMITTEES CHAIRED 4
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BY  DA M O N  WA I T T,  N C B G  D I R E CTO R

A year of firsts

As the calendar year draws to a close, we are pleased 
to share with you, our members and friends, an annual 
report of Garden accomplishments in the fiscal year 
ending June 30, 2016. Since this is the first annual report 
in a long time, the first annual report of the first full-time 
director and the first annual report that coincides with 
our fiftieth anniversary, the time is right to rededicate 
ourselves to a once yearly accounting and celebrate the 
Garden, our supporters, staff, volunteers and the University 
we call home.

From major exhibitions like Saving Our Pollinators, Saving 
Our Birds and Sculpture in the Garden, to a massive 
seed banking initiative to support mid-Atlantic coastal 
restoration to the digitization of hundreds of thousands 
of herbarium specimens, to our efforts to increase 
the legibility of our native plant displays, our list of 
accomplishments in 2016 was impressive. A breakdown of 
program accomplishments by department can be found 
on pages 4 through 7 or, if you are a numbers person, 
check out the annual dashboard on the inside front cover.

There is nothing quite like the challenge of beginning 
a fiscal year with an inherited $300,000 deficit and the 
prospect of downsizing programs and staff that will 
focus one’s attention on budget and finance – so focus 
we did – like a laser. We created a detailed budget and 
stuck to it ending the year $8,971 in the black (page 
9).  In addition, it was a successful year for fundraising, 
membership growth, and long-term development of the 

Garden’s financial resources. The Garden received an 
unprecedented $456,542 in unrestricted gift revenue 
in FY16 (page 8).  This outpouring of generosity by our 
members and friends helped qualify us for the Executive 
Vice Chancellor and Provost’s generous 2:1 match and 
erase the deficit. Cash and commitments for the year 
totaled $3,482,086 or 316 percent of our annual goal! 

There is so much the Garden can be thankful for as we 
reflect back on 2016. We are part of the University of 
North Carolina at Chapel Hill, the finest public research 
university in the nation. We have an amazing and 
dedicated staff possessing expertise and institutional 
knowledge that would be the envy of any public garden. 
We delight in the fellowship of hundreds of volunteers 
whose time and talent is vital to our operation and we 
enjoy the wisdom and support of the Botanical Garden 
Foundation and its 3,400 members.

To all who have supported the Garden, we say Thank You 
and stay tuned. The best is yet to come.

Sincerely,

Damon Waitt

Dear Friend of the North Carolina Botanical Garden,
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Through the Conservation program, the Garden 
conducts and applies research in ecological 
restoration and germplasm storage. As a 
founding member of the national Center for Plant 
Conservation, the Garden holds genetic resources 
of 45 endangered Southeastern plants for use in 
restoration and as a last resort against extinction in 
the wild. 

Seeds of Success
Through a partnership called Seeds of Success 
(SOS), the Garden and other groups collect, 
bank and provide native, locally-adapted seed 
to coastal restoration projects funded through 
the Department’s Sandy Supplemental Mitigation 
Fund. The long-term conservation outcome of the 
SOS program is to increase the quality and quantity 
of native plant materials available for restoring and 
supporting resilient ecosystems. 

SOS staff from the Garden collected over 5,600,000 seeds 
from 117 species across three coastal ecoregions in 
three states this past year.  All collections are herbarium 
vouchered and geo-referenced, and have detailed habitat 
characterization with photo-documentation. The Garden 
also hosted a training course for staff and interns from all 
participating institutions.   

Rare Plant Recovery
Sixty-two rare plant populations were monitored, three 
peer-reviewed journal articles were published, and 

five presentations at professional conferences were 
delivered. We have planted thousands of plants and we 
are currently in the monitoring phase of these projects. 
Our primary efforts are in seed collection for ex situ, 
or out of their natural habitat, seed bank conservation. 
Our two primary ex situ projects are seabeach amaranth 
(Amaranthus pumilus) and Venus flytrap (Dionaea 
muscipula). We are also collecting Venus flytrap tissue 
from select populations across the range for a genomics 
analysis.  

Land Conservation and Management
The Conservation program oversees 1,125 acres, 
including seven nature preserves and 23 conservation 
easements. Over a third of that land is actively managed 
through invasive plant species removal, mowing or with 
the use of prescribed fire. We are able to accomplish this 
with the help of work-study students, student interns and 
volunteers.
 
Public Outreach
Conservation staff gave 36 public presentations at 
national scientific meetings, local conservation groups, 
public school classes, garden clubs and others. The 
department also leads workshops through the Education 
department teaching others about conservation and 
methods to use in their home gardens.

Conservation
HIGHLIGHTS

Amanda Faucette, conservation botanist, with milkweed 
grown at Mason Farm Biological Reserve. 
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The Garden’s education programs connect people to 
nature through diverse, creative experiences that instill 
recognition of the intrinsic value of nature. Annually, the 
Garden offers hundreds of lectures, workshops, classes 
and field trips along with programs for children and 
families, on and off-site programs for public schools, 
environmental education programs for children in 
long-term hospital care, and training and mentorship 
for caregivers. In addition, the Garden trains botanists, 
ecologists and botanical illustrators through a certificate 
program and trains teachers through Earth Partnership 
for Schools.  

Exhibits 
This past year, our education department highlighted 
plant conservation issues through our Saving Our 
Pollinators exhibition. Through the BeeHold Our Humble 
Pollinators exhibit and accompanying workshops, 
lectures and outings, we told the story of our local 
pollinators and their reliance on native plants.

We also marked the Garden’s 50th Anniversary with an 
exhibit and special workshops and programs celebrating 
the past and looking toward the future. 

Outreach Programs 
In addition to bringing people to the Garden for 
programs, we serve our community through a variety 
of outreach activities. Some sucesses from this past 
year include: 
•	 Our Horticultural Therapy Program trained 20 health 

care professionals in the theory and practice of 
therapeutic horticulture.

•	 The Carolina Campus Community Garden grew two 
tons of organic vegetables for UNC’s lowest paid 
employees, and broke ground for a new solar-powered 
greenhouse.

•	 Wonder Connection provided educational programs 
to chronically-ill children at UNC Children’s Hospital. 
They were awarded the Core 77 Design Social Impact 
Award for the WonderSphere, a sealed, mobile 
chamber invented by Wonder Connection that allows 
the program to bring nature to children confined to a 
hospital room.

•	 The Garden partnered with the University of North 
Carolina at Chapel Hill to embark on the Edible 
Campus Initiative, re-imagining the traditional 
university landscape by creating vibrant public spaces, 
promoting interactive food education and providing 
environmental benefits.

Education
HIGHLIGHTS

Elisha Taylor, youth and family education manager, 
leads a program about vernal pools.
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Subhead goes here lorem ipsum dolor sit
amet lorem ipsum. 

The UNC Herbarium is the largest collection of plant 
specimens in the Southeast with over 800,000 specimens 
dating from the mid-1800s, housed in Coker Hall at 
the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill.  The 
Herbarium documents plants in the state’s 100 counties 
and is the definitive resource for their identification 
and geographic distribution.  The Herbarium strives 
to increase botanical capacity by bringing botanical 
knowledge and skills to people at all levels of experience.  

Bringing Nature into the Digital World
Thanks to three separate multi-year National Science 
Foundation grants, we have digitized about 650,000 
specimens, making this botanical information more 
accessible to a broader audience. We have also initiated 
transcription and geo-referencing of these specimens 
through crowd-sourcing projects at Notes from Nature. 

Bringing the Digital World into Nature
The Herbarium director, Alan Weakley, is also bringing 
digital plant information to nature through FloraQuest. 
This app is a mobile tool for identifying more than 
7,000 species of plants in the Southeast and is a more 
convenient alternative to hiking with a five pound 
publication. 

Publications
This past year, the Herbarium released a new edition 
of the Weakley Flora of the Southern and Mid-Atlantic 
States. The Herbarium has also begun work with Timber 
Press on a sophisticated wildflower identification guide. 

Herbarium
HIGHLIGHTS

Students use the FloraQuest app to identify plants in nature.
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Jim Ward retired as director of 
horticulture after 41 years (1975 – 
2016) of service to the Garden and 
the University. Jim played a huge 
role during the construction of the 
James and Delight Allen Education 
Center. This was a complex project 
and Jim demonstrated a huge ability 
to focus on the details, going over 
construction drawings and pointing 
out important problems when 
necessary during the construction 
process. Jim was also a steady 
hand in guiding the meetings 
with the Kings Mill-Morgan Creek 
Neighborhood Association for over 
two years as they worked out the 
details for closing Laurel Hill Road 
that once separated our parking 
from the display gardens. We 
solicited and received permission 
from the University of North 
Carolina at Chapel Hill to dedicate 
the Gazebo at the Drop off Area to 
Jim Ward. 

JIM WARD
The Garden’s Horticulture department is a leading source of information 
and expertise on the plants of North Carolina and the Southeastern 
United States. This department is responsible for the management 
and care of 12 acres of thematic display gardens that offer a variety of 
natural settings of native plants and cultivars of native plants at 100 Old 
Mason Farm Road. The horticulture department also manages the Coker 
Arboretum at the center of the University of North Carolina at Chapel 
Hill, one of the most beautiful university campuses in the nation.

Display Gardens 
This past year was busy for the Horticulture department at the main 
Garden and the Coker Arboretum. The Allen Education Center landscape 
is still undergoing transition with the retirement of the Climate Change 
Garden and the addition of river stone borders to increase bed legibility. 
In the Coastal Plain Habitat, the pedestrian bridge over the lower pond 
was rebuilt. In the Hubbard Herb Garden, the Indian Stream was restored 
with funding and labor provided by James Allen and others, and the 
raised beds were updated with the addition of stucco cap along length of 
walls. 

Coker Arboretum
In the Coker Arboretum, repair and renovation of critical stormwater 
infrastructure beneath Raleigh Street has been completed. Previously, 
portions of the Arboretum were kept underwater for prolonged periods 
after rain events.

Nursery
The Nursery expanded its “Conservation through Propagation” message 
to the public with the addition of a Spring Plant Sale and Festival to the 
fall and daily plant sale offerings. 

Presentations
Horticultural staff gave presentations at the annual Cullowhee Native 
Plant Conference and two curators attended the American Public 
Garden Association’s national conference in Miami, Florida.

Horticulture
HIGHLIGHTS

Chris Liloia, curator of our habitat gardens, answers 
questions during our first Spring Plant Sale and Festival.
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Development
Fiscal Year 2016 was successful for fundraising, 
membership growth and long-term development 
of the Garden’s financial resources. The Garden 
received an unprecedented $580,897 in unrestricted 
gift revenue (dues and unrestricted gifts, 
Director’s fund, and memorials and tributes) in 
FY16. We received $1,130,532 in private gifts to 
all designations (including unrestricted) in FY16. 
Planned gifts continue to be a very significant 
source of support. The Garden received unrestricted 
distributions from three individuals totaling $77,978 
in FY16, plus $183,028 in distributions from the 
annuity trust of our late Honorary Board Member, 
Mary Coker Joslin.

Fundraising
Cash and commitments including formal pledges 
and documented planned gifts totaled $3,482,086 
– 316 percent of our annual goal! Because of our 
successful numbers for cash and commitments in 
the past two years, and because of the ambitious 
projects we hope to undertake in the next six 
years, we are raising the Garden’s capital campaign 
goal to $20,000,000. With $12,874,028 in gifts and 
commitments to our credit at the end of June 2016, 
we are 64 percent of the way to our expanded 
goal for the 8-year capital campaign that will be 
announced publicly in Fall 2017.

Membership
Thanks to increased membership appeals, 
improvements in our reminder system and donor 
stewardship focused on retention and repeat 
gifts, Garden membership grew by 5.4 percent last 
year. Membership dues provide about $160,000 in 
unrestricted funds that allow the Garden to pay 
staff and use where the need is greatest. FY16 was 
a year of progress toward our goal of building a 
committed base of members with high retention and 
a sustainable rate of growth. Growing membership 
in our support organization, the Botanical Garden 
Foundation, means the Garden has many current and 
potential contributors. 

Endowments 
Additions to permanent endowments for specific 
areas of the Garden totaled $281,441 in FY16, 
bringing the total invested basis of the Garden’s 
endowment funds to approximately $3.5 million.  
The Garden’s endowments paid out $178,000 last 
year.  These permanent sources of support are 
critical for running the Garden.

HIGHLIGHTS

FUND TYPE FY16 Goal FY16 Actual Percent

UNRESTRICTED

   Dues and Unrestricted Gifts $400,000 $356,547 89%

   Director’s Fund $100,000 $211,931 212%

   Memorial Gifts $10,000 $12,419 124%

RESTRICTED GIFTS and DESIGNATED $590,000 $549,635 93%

TOTAL $1,100,000 $1,130,532 103%

MEMBERSHIP 3,200 3,414 107%
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Financials

Endowment Interest - 7.9%

Unrestricted Gifts - 19.3%

Expendable Trusts - 6.2%

Program Receipts - 13.5%

Grants & Contracts - 10.5%

University Allocation - 42.6%

Supplies/Materials - 51.1%

Fixed Charges - 13.4%

Services - 10.3%
Publications - 7.3%
Transportation - 6.0%
Travel - 3.8%
Technology & Equipment - 3.3%
Communications - 3.1%
Meetings - 1.5%

2015-16 INCOME

2015-16 EXPENSES

$236,676

$580,897

$186,575

$406,488
$315,557

$1,283,239

$2,540,479

$459,983
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THANK YOU!

$100,000 and above
Trust of Mary Coker Joslin

$50,000 – 99,999
Trust of Roland “Sandy” P. 

McClamroch, Jr.
Ed and Nancy Preston
Syngenta Crop Protection

$25,000 – 49,999
Chapel Hill Garden Club/Chapel Hill 

Spring Garden Tour
Cindy and Tom Cook
Chicita Culberson
Tom Kenan
Judy and Jim Pick

$10,000 – 24,999
Jim and Delight Allen
Anonymous
Eunice M. Brock
The Burch-Safford Foundation
Joan H. Gillings
Trust of Julia E. Irwin
Nolan D. Lovins
Harriet and D.G. Martin 
Mari J. McLean
Florence and Jim Peacock
Bill Ross and Susan Gravely
Janice C. Swab
Clarence E. Whitefield
Robert Wyatt and Ann Stoneburner

$5,000 – 9,999
Bruce and Paula Alexander
Anonymous
The Burt’s Bees Greater Good 

Foundation
Pam and Bill Camp
Center for Plant Conservation
Trust of Joyce I. Fisher
Walter and Claudia Fort Heath
Thomas Krakauer
North Carolina Coastal Land Trust
Linda and Stuart Paynter
Sandy and Reaves Thompson
Gale and E. L. Unterberg

$2,500 – 4,999
Ann and Lex Alexander
Anonymous
Claire and Hudnall Christopher
Jan and Jim Dean
Muriel Y. Easterling
Greg Fitch and John Sweet
David and Lallie Godschalk
Anne F. Harris
Marguerite P. Hutchins
Betty Kenan
Paula LaPoint
Michael and Julia McVaugh
Lauren Rivers/Rivers Agency LLC
Caroline Royster

Kathleen and Todd Shapley-Quinn
Janice D. Stratton
Fran and Gary Whaley

$1,000 – 2,499
Anonymous
Linda and Matthew Arnold
Betsy and Walter Bennett
Larry Blanton and Candace Haigler
Brad and Cheryl Briner
Robert and Molly C. Broad
Sandra Brooks-Mathers and  

Michael Mathers
Cotton and May M. Bryan
C. J. and Lale Burk
Chip Callaway/ Callaway and 

Associates, Inc.
June and Michael Clendenin
Arthur and Mignon DeBerry
Glen H. Elder and Sandy Turbeville
Shannon Tate Foster
William and Kathleen Foster
June K. Foushee
Garden Club of North Carolina Inc.
Glenwood Elementary School PTA
Marcella and Paul Grendler
Deborah L. Hill
Mary L. Hill
Gene and Patricia Holder
Christopher and Robin Howarth
Mary C. Howes
Julie E. Irwin
Charlotte Jones-Roe and Chuck Roe
John and Betty King
Robert Korstad and Jacquelyn Hall
Randy and Cathy Lambe
Nan and Edgar Lawton
Joel Mattox and Karen Perizzolo
Elston and Mike Miles
Sherry Morgan
Scottie and David Neill
Ed and Iola Peed-Neal
Joyce Pence
Kenneth and Margaret Perkins
Charles and Suzanne Plambeck
Missy and Sam Rankin
Vikram Rao and Susan Henning
Stephen and Sandra Rich
Jane and Mark Ritchie
David L. Robert
Barbara Roth
Jim and Arlenne Schmidt
Tom and Margaret Scott
Mark and Donna Simon
Eddie and JoAllison Smith
Robert and Patricia Spearman
David and Terri Swanson/ 

Swanson & Associates, P.A.
Damon and Sara Waitt
Bernard and Effie Watson
Joseph and Ramona Westmoreland
John and Ashley Wilson
Jeff G. Zais

$500 – 999
Anonymous
Gracia C. Barry
Blackman & Sloop CPAs PA
Catherine Bollinger and  

Thomas Scheitlin
Lynne E. Bresler
Harriett T. Brewer
Melissa Cain and Michael Wilder
Carolina Brewery, Inc.
William and Ellen Chapman
Kathryn V. Clancy
Gisela K. Cox
Jeff Dangl and Sarah Grant
Van W. Daniel
W. K. Davis
Dave Roberts/Dead Mule Club
James N. England
John and Phyllis Evans
Eleanor and James Ferguson
James Coker Fort
Gene G. Foster
Carlos Garcia-Velez
William and Julia S. Grumbles
James and Dorothy Hardin
Charles and Lynn Hicks
Carol Hogue and Gordon DeFries
Richard K. Johnson
Susan Joseph
Lynn K. Knauff
Gayle P. Lloyd
George and Judy Lockhart
Marathon Petroleum Co LP
Mediterranean Deli & Catering
Cyrus L. Miller
H. Clay Miller III
David and Polly Moreau
Anneliese Mueller
Robert and Beverly Murdock
J. V. Nadler
NC Extension Master Gardener 

Volunteer Association
Linda W. Norris and Ernest Braasch
Carmen and T.L. Odom
Phil and Kim Phillips
Harriet and Edwin Poston
Miriam Rabkin and Thomas Hardy
George and Ruth Ramseur
Mitchell and Jeannine Reese
Gifford Scott
Gwen Silver and Paul Mampilly
Greg and Linda Smith
Linda S. Smith
Mel and Phyllis Snyder
John R. Staelin and Elizabeth Locke
Preston Stockton
K. L. and Susan Strine
Douglas and Roberta Tilden
John M. Turner
James W. Vernon
Peter and Carolyn White
Cathleen and J.T. Whitted
Mary C. Whitton

D. J. Wilson
J. M. Woods
Mark and Stacey Yusko

$250 – 499
Angelo Abbate
Abbey View Farm LLC
Dorothy J. Allard and William Martin
Frances M. Allen
E. Reid Bahnson
Luther Black and  

Catherine Dorin-Black
Michelle S. Bouvette
Erskine and Crandall Bowles
Arden Brady
Clyde and Lois Browning
Eleanor H. Broadus
Joel S. Bulkley
Wood Burns and  

Catharine Gilliam-Burns
Allen W. Bush
George H. Carter
Tony and Margaret Clark
Ann H. Clarke
Samuel and Ann Clarke
Linda and Lawrence Curcio
Marna Doucette
Carey and Billie Durham
Cam and Carol Enarson
Epsilon Eta Environmental  

Honors Fraternity
Cynthia R. Farina
Jim and Mary Fickle
Rodger Flotta
Peter and Kim Fox
Frank and Virginia French
Stephen and Susan Frye
Richard D. Geiger
Peter F. Gelber
Peter and Tona Gilmer
Leslie Guier
David and Joan Guilkey
Betsy and Joe Hackney
Jane and L.C. Harrell
Barbara B. Hiestand
Robert Hogan and Jane Diefendorf
Lucinda Holderness
Alan Johnson and Laurie Mettam/

Alan Johnson Landscape Services
Charles and Ellen Johnson
Glenda Parker Jones
Susan Joyner and Bryan Peters
William and Mary Joyner
Lewis and Susan Kellogg
Marlene S. Kinney
James and Sharon Kirkman
Barbara and Dale Koch
Elin C. Kondrad
Laurene J. Lawson
John and Ione Lee
William and Jean Leuchtenburg
Garnett and Marilyn Link
Richard and Olivia Ludington
Alan MacIntyre

to all who have supported the Garden  
from July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016.
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Lynn and Melanie MacIntyre
Margo MacIntyre and George Morris
Grier and Louise Martin
Karen and Gary McDougal
Ross and Margaret McKinney
Thomas and Sandra Meyer
Michael and Tonya Miller
John and Jane Monroe
Ken Moore and Kathy Buck
Rua and Kathryn Mordecai
Patricia L. Murphy
Barbara L. Nettesheim
William and Katherine Nolan
North Carolina Native Plant Society
Abraham M. Nussbaum
Ron and Laura Nutter
Margaret O’Shaughnessey
Stephanie S. Padilla
Carol Perry
Peter and Ona Pickens
Mary L. Poe
John and Betsy Pringle
Karen L. Prus
Stephen N. Quessy
Joseph and Xiaomei Reckford
Elisabeth A. Reid
Dennis A. Revicki and Mary Poe
Lynn Richardson
Thomas and Diana Ricketts
Linda and Alan Rimer
Margo and David Ringenburg
E. Todd and Charlotte Battle Robbins
Sylvianne Roberge
Sallie S. Robinson
Joseph and Barbara Rodriguez
Gloria and James Rolls
Coleman and Carol Ross
Joseph H. Roycroft
Jennifer and Alfonse Runquist
Rene and Erica Sanchez
Kevin F. Satisky
Richard and Emily Scoville
Nancy S. Spencer
Fred and Alice Stanback
Alan and Maxine Stern
Christopher and Laurel Stolte
Country Vintner
Judith M. Thorn
Mary B. Todd
Carol Tresolini and Tom Fiore
Twin City Garden Club
Joan Walker and Ralph Costa
Richard and Jane Walker
William and Margaret Walker
William C. Coker Garden Club
Pauline H. Williams and Rob Davis
Wine Without Borders
Richard and Anita Wolfenden

$100 – 249
Mark P. Abee
David and Judith Adamson
Michael D. Aitken
Rodney and Carol Alan
Anne Albright
Bayard and Sally Alcorn
Gordon M. Allen
William and Linda Alphin
George N. Altshuller
Dennis and Marianne Alwon
Anthony and P.M. Amitrano
Carlton and Lisa Anderson
Karen Anderson
Lisa M. Anderson
Katharine and Wallace Andrew
Ellen M. Andrews

Michael and Mary Andrews
Susan W. Andrews
Poonam and Viney Aneja
Anonymous
Madelyn M. Ashley
Frederic and Dorothy Askin
Tony Avent
David and Carey Baddour
Guy and Ingrid Baird
James R. and Sally Baird
Larry Band and Victoria Kline-Band
Fatima M. Bangura
Virginia Q. Banks
Thomas and Myrtis Barker
Margot Barnhardt
Carol W. Basnight
Dale Batchelor
Donna Bauer and Michael Price
Victoria L. Bautch
Dorothy I. Beall
Edward and Barbara Beason
Jeffery S. Beam and Stanley Finch
Joe and Karen Bearden
Angelia G. Beasley
Julie Beck
Elizabeth A. Behar
Frederick O. Behrends
Scott and Allison C. Belan
Danny and Elizabeth Bell
Kathryn E. Bell
Jack and Priscilla Belsinger
Jack and Charlene Bennett
Larry and Sheila Benninger
Bernice I. Bergup
Stephen and Shulamit Bernard
Christine and Robert Berndt
Anne M. Bernholz
Martin and Donna Bernholz
Rachel and H.A. Bethune
James and Martha Bick
Summer Bicknell
Frederick Bisbee
Roberta Black
Stanley W. Black
Susan Blackford
Sankey Blanton and Susan Swanson
Jack and Jennifer Boger
Calhoun Bond
John J. Boren
John and Victoria Boreyko
Michelle Bosch
Victoria and P.S. Bouldin
Doug and Sue Boylan
Alethea Bragg
Paul and Evelin Brinich
John and Florence Brinkhous
Keith and Brenda Brodie
Maurice and Mary Brookhart
Charles and Louise Bryan
James and Betsy Bryan
Catherine Bryson
John Bryson and Patricia Clark
John and Kathleen Bucher
Donald R. Burke
Laurinda Q. Burleson
William V. Burlingame
Maurice and Joan Bursey
Chalmers and Rachel Butler
Marilyn Butler and Robert Nicols
Charles and Myra Cain
Evelyn L. Caldwell
Leigh F. Callahan
Jonel Cambareri
Nancy Campbell
Robert L. Campbell
Mary Clara Capel

Barbara D. Carman and Larry Hodges
Andrea L. Carpenter
Bessie M. Carrington
Linda G. Cash
Center for Creative Balance
Kathryn and Reece Chambers
Katharine M. Chapman
Neal and Nancy Cheek
Thorkild and Aase Christensen
Trine Christensen
Melanie and C.L. Christian
Sandra L. Cianciolo
Gray P. Clark
Ross and Brenda Clark
Louise M. Clifford
Kathryn M. Cloughly
Charles and Diana Coble
Betty J. Coker
Robert and Judith Coker
Coleman Huntoon & Brown PLLC
Michael and Amelia Collins
Colony Woods Garden Club
William Connolly and  

Leonela Munoz-Connolly
Edward and Ellen Cook
Kay Cooper
Henry and Irene Cotter
Alexander and Marie Coucoulas
Eppie B. Cox
Lisa C. Cox
Gretchen Cozart
Lou Ann B. Cozart
Ula H. Cozart
W. H. and Regina Craft
P. H. Craig
David and Beth Cranford
Katherine A. Cretin
Timothy Crouse
Jennifer Cure
John and Linda Curtis
William and Jennifer Cure
Ann Cutter
Kerry-Ann da Costa
James and Amy Daubert
C. W. and Elizabeth Davis
John and Terrie Davis
R. P. S. Davis
Thomas F. Davis
Linda J. Dawson
John and Debbie Day
Donna Deal
Patsy and Eric Decker
Sarah W. Dendy
Azucena A. Derecho
Meredith B. de Rham
Robert and Janet Des Jardins
Mary L. Dexter
Amy Diamond
Ray and Virginia Dickie
Dail and Artemis Dixon/ 

Dail Dixon FAIA
John and Priscilla Dodge
Laurence J. Dorr
Melissa Dowland
Judy Drost
Jackson E. Dube
Howard M. DuBose and Susan Hester 
Mac and Lynne DuBose
Jeanne P. Duggan
Noel and Shelby Dunivant
Michael L. Dunn
Christopher and Susch Dusch
Samuel and Beverly Dyer
Jo Anne and H.S. Earp
Rufus and Linda Edmisten
Joseph and Nina Ellis

Peter and Kahrlyn Enchelmayer
George and Susan Ensign
Allan and Susan Eure
James and Marta Evans
Kurt M. Evans
Sarah and Richard Evans
Sheila R. Evans
Vann and Laura Evans
Philip and Barbara Ewing
Amy A. Farrell
Amy N. Farley
Thomas and Shauna Farmer
Salmen T. Fayed
Maryann Feldman
Jennifer and James Ferreira
Frank and Patricia Fischer
Mary A. Fisher
Lawrence M. Fleishman
Milton and Nina Forsyth
Amelia R. Fountain
James and Amelia Fountain
Charles D. Fox
Thomas and Virginia Foxx
Stephen and Kim Fraser
Diane Frazier
James and Dianne Frazier
Patricia A. Friedman
Paul Fromson and  

Ann Walter-Fromson
Edward and Yvonne Funk
Martin and Nicola Gafinowitz
W. P. Gale
Garden Club Council of  

Winston-Salem & Forsyth County
Gardener by Nature LLC
Joanne K. Gardner
Alice C. Garfield
Pete and Julia Gaskell
Anne D. Geer
Dorothy and James Gerard
Kip and Susan Gerard
Allen F. Glazner
Geoffrey E. Gledhill
Carolyn B. Goldfinch
Alex and Ann Gordon
Chris and N.B. Graebner
Lester and Judith Grant
Dale E. Green
Johanna M. Grimes
John M. Griffiss
Tom Grizzle
Henry and Naoko Grossberg
Carol and Nortin Hadler
Daniel Hadley
Richard A. Hall
Stephen P. Hall and Dee Stuckey
Judith Hallman
Dorothy A. Hammett
Bradley G. Hammill
Jan Hansen
Sandra and Wade Hargrove
Albert and Elizabeth Harris
Roger L. Hart
Jane M. Harwell
Tom and Sarah Harville
Paul and Sarah Haskell
Doug Hastings and  

Virginia Joslin-Hastings
James and Kathy Hasty
Paul and Sarah Haskell
Carol J. Hazard and Winston Liao
Robert Hellwig
J. D. Helms
Hoke and Karen Henderson
Thomas and Sandra Henley
Duke and Phyllis Henthorne
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Lisa A. Herman
Ellen M. Herron
Seth and Jean Hetherington
Ford and Richard Hibbits
Shayna A. Hill
Deborah M. Hock
Julianne C. Hoell
Harriet T. Holderness
Alan S. Hollister
Arthur and Katherine Holman
Lorette and Vivian Hollinshed
Susan Hollister
Bill and Bitty Holton
Virginia S. Houk
Bo and Pat Howes
Cora Y. Howlett
Marc and Laurie Howlett
Mary Elizabeth S. Huey
Eugene and Joyce Huguelet
Daniel W. Hungerford
Harry H. Hunt
MaryJane F. Hunt
Thomas B. Hunter
David and Sharon Huntoon
David and Sarah Huppert
Maxwell A. Huppert
Kani Hurow
Lynn and Carolyn Ikenberry
Karl and Meredith Inderfurth
Gordon and Lillian Israel
Samuel S. Jackson
Ann L. Jamerson
Betty B. James
Rodney James
David and Marti Jenkins
F.P. Christie Jenkins
James and Nancy Jennings
Thomas and Marsha Jepsen
J. T. John
Michael W. John
Clarence and June Johnson
David and Eleanor Johnson
Merryle Johnson
Philip and Debra Johnson
Adam and Susan Jones
elisa Jones and Judy Riley
Michael and Barbara Jones
David and Nicola Jordan
Deborah Jordan
Nell Joslin
William and Mary Kaiser
Kenneth and Virginia Karb
Christopher and Marsha Karp
KDI Capital Partners LLC
David and Susan Keesee
Stephen L. Keith and Lisa Glover
Robert and Marie-Beatrice Keller
Arlon Kemple and Karen Long
Ann Kendall
Dorlin and Susan Kerr
Charles Kidder
Brian and Moyra Kileff
Jeanette C. Kimmel
Donna G. King
William and Harley Kirkland
Cheryl and Christopher Klein
Ronald C. Knight
Barbara A. Koch
Carolyn and Gary Koch
Linda Koffenberger
Bradley E Kosiba
Lucile M. Kossodo
Ernest and Eunice Kraybill
Timothy A. Kuhn
Michael and Erin Kunz
Larry Kupper and Sandra Martin
Lady Slipper Garden Club

William and Linda Lafferty
Eleanor Lamb
Ellen Lambeth
Ned Leager and Tia Regan 
Benjamin A. Leder
Steven J. Lerner and Sharon Van Horn
James H. Lesher
Jay E. Leutze
Kathleen Leutze
Christine M. Levesque
Blair S. Levin
Charles and Martha Lewis
Allan and Allan Life
Jim and Christy Lilley
Robert and Margaret Liloia
Miao-Fang Lin
Elsa C. Liner
Dell H. Little
Mack and Susan Little
Linda B. Logsdon
John and Mildred Long
Claire Lorch and Fred Stang
Anne Loustau
Joseph and Debra Ludas
James E. Luebchow
Cynthia L. Lutz
Frederick and Lynne Mabry
John and Margaret Macauley
Lawrence K. Maloney
Hanson and Betsy Malpass
Geary and Gus Mandrapilias
John S. Manuel
Tara J. Mann
Barclay and Nancy Martin
David L. Martin
Diane S. Martin
Nancy M. Martin
Margaret P. Parker
Hendree F. Mason
Ann G. Matrone
Margaret A. Matrone
James F. Matthews
Brian Mawby
John and Alice May
David and Louise Maybank
Daniel and Katherine Mayer
Eugene and Alicia Maynard
Michael and Marcia Mayo
Jeffrey and Dianna Mazza
Jane and Albert McAdoo
Patricia McAnany
George and Helen McCall
Milton and Gail McCollough
D. R. McConnaughey and  

Patricia Blanton
Carol Ann McCormick and  

Mark A. Peifer
John and Lisa McCubbin
Patrice and Matthew McDermott
Janis McFarland and Richard McLaughlin
Loy and Paul McGill
Corey R. McIntyre
Kelly McIntyre
Barbara McLean
John A. McLendon
John and Jan McManus
Rosalind McMillan
Wyatt H. McNairy
Michael and Martha Medford
Margaret Menache
Douglas and Areatha Mendenhall
Dwight and Deborah Messinger
Estelle Metzger
Kathryn A. Meyers
Sally C. Miller
Rachel V. Mills
Gustavo and Joan Montana

Sean and Ranee Montgomery
Elizabeth L. Moore
Julie H. Moore
Steven R. Moore
Denise and Bobby Morton
Brenda McAdams Motsinger
Catherine W. Mulrine
Prudence K. Mulrine
Catherine J. Murphy
Sally M. Murray
Linda and Paul Naylor
Paul Nettesheim
Nancy L. Newell
Lossie T. Noell
Scott and Jamie Nunnelly
Jean and C.T.  Nuzum
Wendy R. Oakes
Charlotte Offerdahl and Grady Burgin
James and Melinda Ogburn
Brian and Julia O’Grady
Michael and Angela O’Rand
T. M. and Lou O’Shea
Mary Olney
Elise Olsen
David A. Otto
Mary Owen
Ariana Pancaldo
Michael and Julie Papay
Esther and Len Pardue
Margaret P. Parker
Michael G. Parker
Michael J. Passaro
William and Rosemary Pate
Josephine W. Patton
John and Jill Paul
Linda and Sam Pearsall
Barbara and Lee Pedersen
Robert K. Peet
John W. Pelosi
Judith S. Peterson
Richard S. Peterson
Merrill Petrow
Kristen D. Phend
Piedmont Chapter-North American 

Rock Garden Society
William and Christine Piscitello
Edddy and Roben Plyler
David and Louise Poer
Harold and Louise Pollard
Stephen and Frances Porter
Allan and Carrie Porterfield
Elizabeth Powderly
Linda Prager
Jeff and Cheryl Prather
John Presley and Charles Childs
John and Charlotte Presley
Sydnor and Lacy Presnell
Jerry and Faye Price
Stewart and Forrest Priddy
Claudia C. Prose
David and Clare Pulman
Elizabeth Pullman
Raleigh Garden Club
Sophia Rauda
Michael Ray
Peter W. Redfield
Robert and Donna Reece
Barbara and Danny Reeves
Katharine L. Reid
Thomas and Joelyn Rhodes
James and Christie Rice
Joan R. Ripley
Carl and Lisa Rist
Barron and Mary Ritchie
Nancy S. Roberts
Eric and Nancy Robinson
Hendrik J. Rodenburg

C. S. and Betty Rogers
Sally Rohrdanz
Margaret A. Rook
Rotary Club of Chapel Hill
Bill and Elizabeth Rouse 
Lauren E. Rouse
Robert A. Roubey
Michael E. Royals
Abbie J. Royster
Betsy B. Rudolph
Eleanor S. Rutledge
William and Janice Ryan
Andrew M. Sachs
Michael K. Salemi
Steve and Edie Salmony
Margaret E. Scarborough
Nidia T. Scharlock
Janet Schoendorf
Lars G. Schoultz
James R. Schreiber
Elizabeth Schreiber
Robert C. Schreiner
David and Margaret Schultz
Iris E. Schwintzer
Cynthia K. Scott
David Scott
Ross and Karen Scroggs
Alan D. Seiferheld
Robert E. Seymour
Neal Shepherd
Ann Sherman
Susan Shevach
Shoe Show Incorporated
Andrew B. Short
Headley Shouse
Jeffrey and Elizabeth Shuster
Carl and Eve Shy
David and Jacqueline Sices
Caroline G. Sikorsky
Stephanie Simon
Steven and Susan Skolsky
Hunter and Nancy Sledd
Harry and Marion Sledge
Naomi P. Slifkin
Anna K. Smillie
Scott and Charlotte Smith
Timothy and Mary Smith
Holmes B. Smoot
Marianne and Robert Smythe
John and Margaret Sockwell
Jeffrey and Eileen Soo
Joseph and Marilyn Sparling
Kirby Spicer
Timothy Spira
Howard and Jill Stang
Pamela L. Stephens
Matthew M. Stephenson
Vincas P. Steponaitis
Frederick S. Stevens
Ramelle C. Stevens
Barbara L. Stiles
Stephen Stimpson
Josephine W. Stipe
Sue S. Stoudemire
Robert and Sabina Sulgrove
Gordon and Louise Strauss
Michael and Nancy Strong
Ruth H. Strong
Stephen and Kylie Strother
Mary E. Sturgeon
Ronald I. Swanstrom and  

Stephanie Curtis
John and Elizabeth Sweeney
Jon and Peggy Sykes
Banks and Louise Wooten Talley
The YMCA of the Triangle Area, Inc.
John Thomas and Dale Batchelor
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John and Marcia Thomas
Phyllis S. Thomas
Charles and Patricia Thompson
Mary S. Thompson
Pamela Timmons and Perry Haaland
Kenneth R. Tindall
Silvia Tomaskova
Town & Country Garden Club - Durham
Caroline and John Trask
Ginger R. Travis
Triangle Securities, LLC
Norman and Miriam Tripp
Anna and Craig Troutman
Carolyn Tucker
William and Jane Tucker
Susan C. Turbak
George and Caroline Unick
Mauro G. Valentine
David and Melanie Vandermast
Susan L. Van Eyck
Diane B. Vannais
Laura C. Van Sant
Grant and Vivian Varner
Todd J. Vision
Andrea D. Vizoso
Hendrik J. Vreman
Anne R. Wade
Bernice S. Wade
Lisa K. Wagner
Charles A. Waldren
George and Lynda Waldrep
Susan B. Wall
Susan E. Wallace
Katherine M. Walters
Marion and Dave Waters
Malchus and Amanda Watlington
William B. Watts
Stella E. Waugh
Brandon and Eva Welch
James and Elizabeth Wells
Sarah M. Welna
Barbara and Bob Wendell
Fielding and Harriet Whipple
Nancy H. White
Sydnor M. White
Charles and Deborah Whitehead
Gordon P. Whitaker
D. C. and Neva Whybark
Wildflower Club Of Winston-Salem
Sara J. and G.J. Wilds
Haven and Minna Wiley
Ann and Del Williams
Steve and Julie Williams
Benjamin and Matilda Willis
Janet H. Wilson
Winfield John B. Winfield
Joyce and W.S. Winterbottom
Glenn A. Withrow
Joe and Dana Woody
David and Heather Yeowell
Susan Zarutskie
Charles and Nancy Zimmerli
Elizabeth S. Zimmerman
Marlene Zuckerman

We appreciate all memberships and 
additional gifts to the Garden!

Tribute Gifts received in the 
period from July 1, 2015 to  
June 30, 2016.

IN HONOR OF

Madalena Adelino,  
on the occasion of her birth

Jim and Mary Jo Fickle

Eddie Alcorn and Sarah van der Horst
For Battle Park Endowment
Sally and Bayard Alcorn
Anne Blewett
Sue and Doug Boylan,  

Piedmont Nature Trail Expendable
Danah and Christopher Dusch
Marlene Zuckerman,  

Art and Educational Exhibits

Anne Howes Anderson
Bo and Pat Howes

Maura E. Baldiga
Alexandra Kowalski,  

for Friends of UNC Herbarium 

Mary Bates
Hannah E. Gavin,  

for Coker Arboretum Endowment

Betsy Howes Bean
Bo and Pat Howes

Chelsea Block and Paul Nguyen
Martha Johnson, for Forest Theatre Fund

Jessica Bodford
Hannah E. Gavin,  

for Coker Arboretum Endowment

Cathy Bollinger
Jerree Scheitlin

Cathy Bollinger and Tom Scheitlin
David and Susan Bollinger,  

for Horticulture Therapy Program

Amanda Briggs
Michael and Maria Topal, for Carolina 

Campus Community Garden

Eunice M. Brock
Naomi Slifkin and Glenn Withrow,  

for Battle Park Endowment
	
Andrew Bryan
Michael and Wendy Maxwell 

W. Woodrow Burns Jr.
Lucinda Holderness

Chip Callaway
Gene and Patricia Holder

Wayne E. Cash
Linda G. Cash

Joe and Flo Chaffin
Rodger Flotta 

Cristin Colford
Cam and Carol Enarson, for Carolina 

Campus Community Garden

Gretchen Cozart
Sallie and Thomas Cozart

Mike Dunn
John Gerwin and Kathy Lagana,  

for Horticulture Therapy Program

Tom Earnhardt
Anson and Debra Ives

Muriel Y. Easterling
Charlotte Jones-Roe and Chuck Roe,  

for NCBG Director’s Fund
Paul and Barbara Nettesheim

Nancy L. Easterling
Susan Slatkoff and Ronald Strauss

Ken and Laura Frazier
Steven and Susan Skolsky,  

for Battle Park Endowment

Michael and Mary Gavin
Hannah E. Gavin,  

for Horticulture Therapy Program

Pierre and Jocelyne Gervais
Caryn Utberg,  

for Horticulture Therapy Program

Matt Gocke, Sally Heiney,  
Chris Liloia, and Mixon

Ginger Travis, for Horticulture Fund

Dale Herman
Margaretha Herman

Evelyn Morgan Hines,  
on the occasion of her 100th Birthday

Mary L. Dexter

Mary Cook Howes 
Bo and Pat Howes
Ken Moore and Kathy Buck 
Nancy H. Robinson

Charlotte Jones-Roe
John and Ione Coker Lee
Andrew and Jess L’Roe
Sally Vilas and Harry Gooder,  

for Friends of UNC Herbarium

Mary Coker Joslin
John and Ione Coker Lee

Stephen Lawrence Keith
Jeffery S. Beam and Stanley G. Finch,  

for Battle Park Endowment

Shannon Stinson Keller
Elizabeth and David Cranford,  

for Children’s Wonder Garden

Fred W. Kiger
Myra and Charles Cain
Harriet and D.G. Martin

Fred and Mary Kiger
Fred W. Kiger, for Battle Park Endowment

Lynn Koss Knauff
Susan K. Kreiner

Tom and Carol Lutken
Patricia J. Blanton and D. R. 

McConnaughey,  
for NCBG Director’s Fund

Margo MacIntyre
Jane and Mark Ritchie,  

for Coker Arboretum Endowment

Harriet Wall Martin
Louise and D. Grier Martin

Harriet and D.G. Martin
Stephen and Frances Porter

Jim Massey
Emily W. Wood

Alice and John May
Kathryn E. Bell, for Battle Park Endowment

Carol Ann McCormick
Margaret O’Shaughnessey

Nell Hatley Morton
Jim and Libba Wells

Edward Murray IV
Allison Essen, for Living Plant Fund

My Cat Angel
Susan Shevach

North Carolina Botanical Garden  
Tour Guides

Grant and Leslie Parkins

Grant Parkins
Nell and C.L. Morton

Elliot Oliver Phillips
Cheryl M. Eagle,  

for Horticulture Therapy Program

Frances Wallace Rankin
Nina Wallace

Missy Rankin
Gene and Patricia Holder

Katharine L. Reid
Carolyn B. Goldfinch

Karsten A. Rist
Carl and Lisa Rist

Addie Schoenberg
Umission, for School Programs

Tom and Margaret Scott
Abbie J. Royster

Blaine and Susan Short
Anne Loustau

Ginny Smith
Virginia Smith Ellison

Barbara Stiles and Bernice Wade
Joan and Frank Adler
Roy and Faye Martin 
Phyllis S. Thomas,  

for Battle Park Endowment
Anne R. Wade, for Battle Park Endowment

John Taylor
Brett A. Bowman,  

for Coker Arboretum Endowment

Nancy Thomas
Cam and Carol Enarson, for Carolina 

Campus Community Garden

Susan Trout
Julia P. Barfield, for Wonder Connection

Sally Couch Vilas
Larry Fleishman, for NCBG Director’s Fund

Damon Waitt
Gene and Patricia Holder
Thomas S. Kenan,  

for NCBG Director’s Fund 

Jason and Tracy Walser
Dwight and Deborah Messinger
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Jim Ward
Kimberly B. Garner and  

Samuel W. Ward
Roberta and Douglas Tilden,  

for Horticulture Fund

Alan Weakley
Jeffery S. Beam and Stanley 

G. Finch, for Friends of UNC 
Herbarium

Sally Vilas and Harry Gooder,  
for Friends of UNC Herbarium

Emily W. Wood

Peter S.White
Louise W. and Banks C. Talley
Carol Ann McCormick and  

Mark A. Peifer

Roy Williams
R. Michael Childs 

John and Ashley Wilson
Daniel E. James
Eleanor Lamb

IN MEMORY OF

Charlotte Anne Ruffead Abbate
Angelo Abbate

David G. Allen
Ellen M. Andrews

Sally Dutton Anderson and 
Anne Dutton Wharton

Elizabeth Dutton,  
for Wonder Connection

Ross Andrews
Wendy E. Sarratt,  

for Mason Farm Endowment 

Mrs. Anthony
Lynn W. Blanchard

Ray E. Ashton, Jr.
Elizabeth Lord

Catherine Ayscue
William Watts and Carol 

Basnight, for Coker Arboretum 
Endowment

Terry A. Barnette 
Lynn W. Blanchard

David W. Barry	
The Barry Charitable Foundation, 

for Wonder Connection 

Reginald McCarroll Barton
T. M. Lampros,  

for the Forest Theatre Fund

Mr. and Mrs. Kemp D. Battle
Henry Grossberg

Thomas Braswell Battle
Todd and Charlotte Robbins

Louise Sims Behrman
Anne Fleishel Harris

C. Ritchie Bell
Laurence J. Dorr
Johanna M. Grimes, for NCBG 

Director’s Fund
Billy Kirkland
David and Elizabeth Wells, for 

UNC Herbarium Endowment

Mary Virginia Bender
Deborah E. Bender and John F. 

Curry, for NCBG Director’s Fund

Dan Bishop
Martha and William Lamb

Barbara and William Bloom
Paolo and Deborah Fulghieri

Melinda Kellner Brock
Eunice M. Brock, for Melinda 

Kellner Brock Terrace

Andrew Bryan
Michael and Wendy Maxwell

Sandy Burnett
Jamie Burnett and  

Harvey Himberg

Mary Jane Mayhew Burns
W. Woodrow Burns, Jr. and 

Catharine Gilliam Burns, for 
NCBG Director’s Fund

Jay E. Leutze

Gordon Butler
Carolyn J. Tyson, for Botanical 

Garden Conservation Fund

Cordelia Penn Cannon
Cordelia and W. Chandler 

Thompson

Mary Alyce Carmichael
Dixie and Rus Hapgood

Glenna Marie Lake Chapin
Donna Chapin Bergholz, for 

Mason Farm Endowment

Kate Lydia Eleanor  
Garrett Coble

Rebecca S. Coble,  
for NCBG Director’s Fund

Ariadne and Athan Constantine
Susan and George Buonocore,  

for NCBG Director’s Fund

Bill “Big”Conway
Lucinda Holderness
	
B. J. Cooper
Jay and Denise Morton

Gretchen Cozart
Robert and Amanda Anders
Katharine and Wallace Andrew
Bell Family Foundation
Glenn and Dorothea Bitler
Holly and William Blanton
Jane H. Capps	
Mary and Jack Clayton	
Lou Ann and Ula Cozart
Terrie and John Davis	
John and Debbie Day
Haywood and  

Jean Edmundson	
Shannon and Jan Foster
William and Kathleen Foster
Green Thumb Garden Club
Janet M. Hackney 
A. T. and Peggy 

Jennette	
Charlotte Jones-Roe and  

Chuck Roe
KDI Capital Partners LLC
Linda and Richard Lawson
John F. Lee

Margaret and  
John Macauley	

Anne and Winston Page
Joelyn and Thomas 

Rhodes	
Eddie and Jo Smith 
Holmes B. Smoot	
Gordon and Louise Strauss,  

for the NCBG Director’s Fund
Devon and George Stronach
Samuel C. Stronach
Jon K. Sykes		
The YMCA of the  

Triangle Area, Inc.
Elizabeth and David Ward
Benjamin and Matilda Willis

Hazel Fischer Craige
Catherine Alguire
Viney and Poonam Aneja
William Bystrynski and  

Celia Marie Hartnett
Lorna Grenadier
Jeffrey and Alexandra Jones
Thomas S. Kenan
Moyra and Brian Kileff
Christopher and Jennifer Olson
Claudia C. Prose
Wyndham G. Robertson
Reid and Laura Russell
Jean C. Stewart,  

for Battle Park Fund
Triangle Securities, LLC
Nancy L. Vernon
Linda Winski

Doreen Daniels
Victoria L. Bautch,  

for NCBG Director’s Fund

Jean Dreesen
Friends of  

Elizabeth Dreesen	
Elizabeth Schreiber,  

for Mason Farm Endowment

Janice Jurczak Evans
Kurt M. Evans, for 

Coker Arboretum 
Endowment	

John Robert Fickle
Robert L. Campbell

Rebecca Frazier
Dianne and James Frazier,  

for Educational Outreach

Alvera Henley Frauenheim
Betty P. Hafton
Charlotte Jones-Roe and  

Chuck Roe
Nancy P. Unger

Priscilla Freeman
Alan and Maxine Stern
			 
Robert K. Gardner
Vann and Laura Evans

Sylvia Pence Gatzy
Chapel Hill Garden Club
Cathy Smith Cole 
Joyce Pence,  

for Horticultural Therapy

H. John Gerken
Shirley H. Gerken,  

for Conservation Fund

Stephanie Glazer
Mike and Gail Jacobs

Amy Gitelman
Honré F. Gitelman

Hillel J. Gitelman
Natalie L. Schwartz,  

for Horticulture Fund

Graham D. Green
Carol Bossen,  

for Horticulture Fund

Lauren Louise 
Hammond	

Mary E. Hammond 

Mitchell Dale Hardison
Dianne and Andrew Nicholas, for 

Horticulture Therapy Program

Margaret Haupt
Bernice I. Bergup

Albert D. Hawkins
Jennifer and Thomas Slusser

Terry L. Hawkins
Linda Y. Hawkins

Andrew C. Henley
Maeda J. Galinsky
Thomas and Sandra Henley
Katie Smillie
Larry and Sandy Martin
Connie Mc Adams
Day H. McLaughlin
Barbara Nettles-Carlson and 

Curtis McLaughlin
Robert Phillips and  

Anne B. Winfield
David and Marsha Warren

Leila Hensley
Alan Weakley and Jean Weakley

Lois T. Herring
Robert N. Herring

Michael Hooker
Carmen Hooker Odom

Frederick Johnston Houk, Jr.
Virginia S. Houk, for Fred and 

Virginia Houk Sustainability 
Internship

Dennis Horace Howell
Rus and Dixie Hapgood

Jonathan B. Howes
Frances Meadows Allen 
Lynn W. Blanchard 
Marian and Bill Broome
Tony and Margaret Clark,  

for Conservation Fund	
	

James and Roberta Copeland 
Shelton and Jo Anne Earp
Maeda J. Galinsky
Mia and Keith Gardiner
Dave and Lallie Godschalk,  

for the Director’s Fund
Kitty Harrison
Lucinda Holderness
Mary C. Howes,  

for NCBG Director’s Fund
Thomas S. Kenan III
Ken Moore and Kathy Buck
Pauline and David Moreau
Katherine and Tobin Savage,  

for Battle Park Endowment
Barbara Schutz
Tom and Margaret Scott

David and Terri Swanson
Peter and Carolyn White

Hazel Estes Hunt
Michael and Marcia Thomas,  

for Wildflower Program

Marguerite P. Hutchins
Arthur and Mignon 

DeBerry	

Kenneth James Ingold
Ellen M. Andrews		

	
Clara and Claude Jones
Michael L. Jones,  

for NCBG Director’s Fund

Tom Jones
Kirby Spicer

Mary Coker Joslin
Charlotte Jones-Roe and  

Chuck Roe, for Coker 
Arboretum Endowment

Edward R. Leager, for Friends of 
the UNC Herbarium 

Harriet and D. G. Martin
Sandra Brooks-Mathers and  

Mike Mathers, for Coker 
Arboretum Endowment

Barbara and Bob Wendell
Peter and Carolyn White, for 

Conservation Fund and the 
Herbarium, Coker Arboretum, 
and General Operating 
Endowments

Charlie and Lydia Williams, for 
Coker Arboretum Endowment

William Joslin 
Nell Joslin

Norman Kane
Tamsie and Staples Hughes 

Marian Kelley
Karen E. Young

Jack Ralph Lamm
Susan and C. A. Eure

Katherine Armistead Latimer
Dixie and Rus Hapgood

Rebecca “Becky” Norman Leager
Charlotte Jones-Roe and  

Chuck Roe
Mary Joslin
Nell Joslin
Edward R. Leager,  

for Mason Farm Endowment

Pam Ledford
Donna S. Reilly

John Lehman
Charles and Deborah Whitehead
			 
Dave R. Lenat
Karen M. Kendig	

	
June Thomason Lindgren
Sandra Brooks-Mathers and  

Mike Mathers
John and Barbara Lindgren

Marguerite MacIntyre
Julia and Brian O’Grady, for Coker 

Arboretum Endowment
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Robert and Julia Mackintosh
Amy Mackintosh
	
Anne Markowitch	
Jessie E. McIntyre

John William Martin
Diane S. Martin		

	
Sandy McClamroch
Rus and Dixie Hapgood	
Charlotte Jones-Roe and  

Chuck Roe
Coolie and  

Thad Monroe	
William C. Coker Garden Club
		
Kathryn Charles McCoy
S. H. and Martha Fulton
Charlotte Jones-Roe and Chuck 

Roe, for Sandhills Habitat
Mary Lynn H. Jordan	
Helen J. Livingston
Julia P. MacMillan 
Richard “Dick” E. Page, Jr. 

Family, for Horticulture 
Therapy	

Jean and Dick Phillips
Tom Preston

Sam McGee
Sandy and Reaves Thompson

Scott “Scotty” McLean Jr.
For General Support
Mary Capel
Edward and Yvonne Funk
		
For Battle Park
Martin and Anne Bernholz
Dail and Artemis Dixon
Eleanor and Jim Ferguson
Robert W. Eaves and  

Beverly E. Perdue
Julianne C. Hoell
Stephen L. Keith and  

Lisa C. Glover
James and Sharon 

Kirkman	
Steven J. Lerner and  

Sharon E. Van Horn
Mari J. McLean
Katherine B. Nolan
Eileen Noonan
David Robert
Brandon and Eva Welch	
Steve and Julie Williams	

	
Shirley McLean
Danny, Ann and Loretta Crotts

Rogers McVaugh
Jeanne P. Duggan, for Friends of 

UNC Herbarium	

Mike the Dog
Stella E. Waugh

Carol Lasher Miller
Clay Miller, for Living Plant Fund
Cyrus L. Miller
Anne D. Varley

Grover E. Murray
Sally M. Murray, for Carolina 

Campus Community Garden

Marie Napravnik	
Timothy C. Nichols and Evelyn 

B. Quinlivan, for Mason Farm 
Endowment

Arline Olsen
Elise Olsen, for the NCBG 

Director’s Fund

Priscilla Otto
David A. Otto

Kai Mei Parks
Phillip W. Liles

David Passman
Linda Passman
	
Louise Wilson Pearson
W. R. and Margaret Pearson

John Perdue
Patrice and Matthew McDermott

John Randolph Perry
Carol Perry, for Educational 

Outreach and NCBG Director’s 
Fund

Nancy Margaret Pruden 
Aubrey and Jeanette Tolley,  

for Battle Park Fund
Edward and Yvonne Funk
	
Albert E. Radford
Anne W. Nielsen	

Albert and Laurie Radford
David and Jean Radford

Caroline Osborne Rechholtz
Dixie and Rus Hapgood

Seth Robert Reice
Sheila R. Evans 

Ralph Connor Reid Sr.
Mary S. Reid-Daniels 

Bill Rhymes
Jim and Mary Jo Fickle

Freida Stiles Richardson
Lynn Richardson,  

for Mason Farm Endowment

Renate Dorothea Rodenburg
Hendrik J. Rodenburg, for Coker 

Arboretum Endowment

Charles Rohloff
Beverly and Samuel Dyer,  

for Mason Farm Endowment

Barbara Roth
Charlotte Jones-Roe and Chuck 

Roe, for Mason Farm Biological 
Reserve Endowment	

Irene Anderson Scatliff
Julia and Brian O’Grady, 

for Coker Arboretum 
Endowment	

John Harris Schwab
Francine S. Abrams
Coleman Huntoon & Brown PLLC 
Peggy Ann and Jim Fain
Cynthia R. Farina and  

Richard D. Geiger
Amy N. Farley and  

Stephen Stimpson	
Anne D. Geer and  

David Scott	
Brenda Graves	
Nortin and Carol Hadler	

Donna K. Hastings and  
John M. Stiteler	

Ellen M. Herron 
David and Sharon 

Huntoon	
Marsha Karp
Pru Mulrine and the  

Mulrine Family
C. T. and Jean Nuzum 
Peg Parker 
Jean and Dick Phillips	
Ruth H. Strong	
Eileen M. Weatherly

John H. and Tan Schwab
David and Joan Guilkey

Tyrrell C. Sharp
Thomas A. Sharp

Clarice Shininger
Lisa A. Herman

Anne McBride Smith
Timothy and Mary Smith, for 

Coker Arboretum Endowment

Betty S. Somers
Coolie and Thad 

Monroe	
William C. Coker Garden Club

J. Mitchell Sorrow
Alice and Dewey Dorsett
	
Barbara L. Stiles
For Battle Park Intern Program
Joan and Frank Adler	
Michael and Ruth Beeston
Neilson and Mary 

Brown	
Judith and Wayne 

Christiansen	
Jim and Jan Dean
Susan H. Ensign
Rachael Frawley	
Toni and Russell Glatz	
Barbara L. Harris	
Joan L. Harrison	
Lois and Stephen Hirschman
Deborah M. Hock	
Harriet T. Holderness and  

James E. Luebchow
Lucinda Holderness
Elizabeth Huggins	  
Charlotte Jones-Roe and  

Chuck Roe
Stephen L. Keith and  

Lisa C. Glover
Rebecca and Armand Lenchek
Gail W. Norwood	
Josephine W. Patton	
Martha and Wilborn 

Roberson	
Wyndham G. Robertson
M. C. Russell and  

Barbara Stenross
Robbie and Becky Smith
Phyllis S. Thomas	
Lindsay Thorp and  

Will Thorp	
Ann Tietz	
Donna L. Tivald
Nancy and John Tomkovick,  

for General Support
Laura and Charles 

Warren	
Robert and Barbara 

Warren	
Susan and Robert 

Williams	

Nancy “Teeny” Stronach  
Frances Meadows Allen
Mary Davis and Thomas Betts
Gray Proctor Clark
Gretchen Cozart
Frances Harrison Cronenberg
Wortley and Vance Forbes
Josephine and Frank Harrison
Robert and Alison Heath
Charlotte A. Jones-Roe and 

Chuck Roe
Louise Jenkins Maybank
Lossie T. Noell
Elizabeth Kirkland Peters
Lacy and Sydnor Cozart Presnell
Louise Clark Strauss

Byron & Kate Taylor
Hal S. Porter 

David N. Thompson
Patricia and Charles Thompson, 

for Coker Arboretum 
Endowment and NCBG 
Director’s Fund	

Jim Todd 
Mary B. Todd 

Page Vernon
Jim Vernon,  

for Children’s Wonder Garden

Carl Edison Wallace, Jr.
Rus and Dixie Hapgood	

Jane Carter Walker
Deborah Jordan

Norma Wasilewski
Yvonne M. Wasilewski	
 
Michael Alexander Weiner
Rachel Victoria Mills

Maryann Jean West
Cathie and Blaise Recca

Margaret 
Westmoreland	

Joseph and Ramona 
Westmoreland, for Children’s 
Wonder Garden	

Finley T. White
Gilbert and Judy White

David Whittington
Kathryn and Peter Enchelmayer, 

for Battle Park Endowment
James and Nancy Jennings,  

for Battle Park Endowment

Nancy Gray Winslow
Nina G. Wallace 

Caleb Woodlief
Beverly and Samuel Dyer, for 

Mason Farm Biological Reserve

Pauline M. Worthy
Ford and Allison Worthy
  
Debra Yancey
Braxton and Barbara Foushee,  

for Living Plant Fund
Dough Hastings and  

Virginia Joslin-Hastings
Orange Water & Sewer Authority

Kay L. Yunger
Diane and Kenneth Heisig,  

for Adult Education Program

Alice Zawadzki
Frances Meadows Allen
Evelyn L. Caldwell, for NCBG 

Director’s Fund	
Charlotte Jones-Roe and  

Chuck Roe
Margaret S. Perkins

John Wallace Zimmerman
Gordon Israel 
Lillian Israel Zimmerman

LEAVE A LEGACY
If you would like to speak with someone about making 
a special gift to the Garden, call Charlotte Jones-Roe at 
919-962-9458 or UNC’s gift planning experts at  
800-994-8803. 
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